
Pullman Disposal Service 
PO Box 619  Pullman, WA 99163 
509-334-1914

To: Jeff Killip 
 Executive Director and Secretary of the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
 621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
 Lacey, WA 98503 

Date: September 18, 2025 

Ref: Pullman Disposal Service 

Certificate #: G-42 

Trade Name(s): Pullman Disposal 

Mr. Killip, 

In accordance with WAC 480-70-326 this letter serves as the Transmittal Letter as required  in 
Section 2.

Description of Change: Effective October 1, 2025, the Residential recycling credit/debit will 
increase from $0.72 to $1.19 and the Multi-Family recycling debit will increase from $0.34 to 
$0.49 due to rising recycling rates set by Whitman County. These adjustments will be reflected 
in the Commodity Adjustment (Recycle) section of Tariff No. 19, Residential on page 9th Revised 
page 29 cancels 8th revised page 29 and Multi-Family on page 10th revised page 33 cancels 9th 
revised page No. 33 of the current tariff.

Change in Revenue: $0.72 to $1.19 results in a $0.47 increase or a 65.28% change for 
Residential and $0.34 to $0.49 results in a $0.15 increase or a 44.12% change for Multi-Family. 

Contact Person: Darrell Moseley, 135 NW Harold Dr Pullman, WA 99163 509-334-1914, 
darrell@pullmandisposal.com 

Contact to County: Pullman Disposal mailed a copy of this Transmittal Letter to the County of 
Whitman county commission and county council. 

Filing due to governmental, or other entity action: Due to fluctuations in the commodity 
market for recyclable materials, we are adjusting our recycling service rates effective October 1, 
2025 to reflect the charges and credits from the county transfer station, ensuring our pricing 
remains aligned with current market conditions. 

Customer Notice Date for all affected customers: October 1, 2025 

Darrell Moseley 

Vise President 
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